Fairway Ridge Homeowners Association 

Board of Directors Meeting

September 25, 2023
Minutes Prepared by PG 


MEMBERS PRESENT:   Lisa Grove (via phone), David Imre, Luci Konken, and Debbie Williams.  Also present: Penny Gatsis (Property Manager).  
HOMEOWNERS PRESENT:  Yes     MEETING CALLED TO ORDER: 7:00 pm
HOMEOWNER PARTICIPATION:  There was 1 homeowner present to ask why the Board has allowed some new colors of siding to be approved.  The homeowner was informed that many off the original colors are no longer available and there are some new neutral colors being considered on a case-by-case basis at the discretion of the Board.  She asked the Board to consider the original color scheme when approving or denying in the future.
APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MONTH’S MINUTES:  Approved via email
AC Report: Approved via email
· 744 Gloster:  Fence
· 847 Bingham:  Windows

· 6155 Golfview:  Solar Panels

· 715 Darnell:  Replace garage door
AC Pending:

· None
Violations:
· Driveway Repair:  A homeowner received a letter in the Spring regarding driveway seal coating and another as a result of the 3rd walk through stating driveway replacement.  The day after the letter was sent out, the homeowner had the driveway cracks repaired and seal coated.  The driveway was re-evaluated and considered to be taken care of at this time.  The homeowner will be notified and informed that replacement may be needed in the future.  Another homeowner contacted the office stating they plan to replace the driveway in Spring of 2024. That will be noted in the system for next year’s walk through.
· Walk through results:  There were 19 letters (4.9%) sent out as a result of the 3rd walk through.  This was down from 40 letters (10.4%) for the second walk through.
· 10 Day notice:  Those homeowners that have received letters for the same issue several years in a row were sent a letter indicating they had 30 days to resolve the issue.  If they have not contacted the office after 30 days, a 10-day notice will be sent via certified mail.  Failure to have the issue resolved or contact the office by the 10-day deadline will result in fines being assessed to the property.  There are 3 properties that have not contacted the office as of yet.
· Commercial vehicle:  A homeowner submitted an email for the Board to review to see if a solution could be reached regarding the commercial vehicle that is parked on the driveway.  The Board feels that it is important to stay consistent with the rules and stipulations that have been issued in the past to be fair to all homeowners.  The homeowner will be given 6 months to remove the vehicle.  In the meantime, magnets need to be used to cover the commercial demarcations and the ladders need to be removed from the top of the vehicle while it is parked on the driveway.  PM will send a letter to the homeowner.  All Board members present were in agreement.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  August’s Financials were reviewed.  The 2024 Reserve Budget was also reviewed.

Reserve Budget Briefing 2023

Changes in 2024:  

Inflation Rate was adjusted from 6.5% to 3%

Had $22,574 Net Reserve

Wood Deck Maintenance


Remained in 2024    Estimated $2,552
Furnace (2nd level)



$10,087 moved from 2024 to 2025

Furnace (Lower level)



$4,990 moved from 2024 to 2025

Pool Walls/Bottom sand blast & reseal
$32,650 moved from 2025 to 2024

Pond pump (upper lever)


Remained in 2024 Estimated $3,710

Pond Sediment removal


Remained in 2024 Estimated $8,341

Playground surfaces (mulch)


Remained in 2024 Estimated $2,898
After changes $5,002 Net Reserve
PM will reach out to the Treasurer to set up a meeting to work on the 2024 Budget.
NEW BUSINESS:

· Board members running for re-election:  There are two Board members up for re-election.  PM will reach out to one that is not present and the other will let the PM know within a week if they plan to run again.  
· Pool Plaster:  The pool surface is in bad shape.  It is original and there are chips as well as areas that the plaster is no longer attached to the cement.  PM provided a quote from Astro to resurface the pool.  They would like to begin the process on nicer days during the fall/winter months to have a better chance of being ready for a Memorial Day weekend opening.  Debbie makes a motion to approve, Luci 2nd, motion approved
· Timbers in pool area:  Due to drainage along the timbers on the west side of the pool, the bottom timber has rotted and disintegrated.  PM provided a quote to replace.  Luci makes a motion to approve, Debbie 2nd, motion approved

· Homeowner Concern:  At the end of the last meeting as well as last week, two homeowners expressed concern regarding another homeowner that has not been seen.  PM called for a well being check and they contacted the homeowner.  Those that expressed concern were also informed to contact the health department so they can address some of the issues mentioned.
· Homeowner Issue:  A homeowner expressed concern regarding a landscape claim for damage that is taking some time to resolve.  The homeowner has been in touch with the claims department.
PENDING BUSINESS:

· Fire Alarms:  The fire alarm has gone off for a second time.  PM is in the process of getting quotes to replace the smoke detectors as well as an alarm panel that would contact the PM in the event the detectors go off.  Only one vendor has submitted their quote.  Once the other quote is received, the PM will submit it to the Board via email.
Meeting Adjourned: 7:54 pm-Next Meeting Monday October 23, 2023
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